HOWDEN TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting of the Amenities Committee held on Tuesday 9 May 2017 at 7:15 pm in the Town Council meeting room, 17 Bridgegate, Howden

Present: 
Councillors R Drury (Chair), R Hart, A Morris, H Roberts, A Wilson
Apologies:
Councillors C Burton, A Shone

Clerk:

Allison Milner

Min 427
Declaration of interest

427.1
No interests were declared.

427.2
No dispensations were requested/granted.

Min 428
Minutes of the last meeting
The minutes of the meeting of 14 March 2017 were approved as a true record.

Min 429
Derwent Play Park


429.1
DCM Surfaces had installed the new soft pour flooring at Derwent Play Park.  There needs to be a cleanup of the sand left on the paths but it was suggested this be reviewed at next meeting as rain might oblige and wash it away.
429.2
It was agreed to include Derwent Play park in the monthly safety checks by the Clerk.  An action log for Amenities would be provided for future meetings.

Min 430
Marsh Review

430.1
A working day took place and trees were cut on the Marsh.  General maintenance works ongoing.  
430.2
The Clerk, Cllr Drury and Cllr Roberts were due to meet ERYC officer Mark Drydale on Friday 12 May to discuss a disputed right of way.
Min 431
Skate Park
The Town Council had recently received a request to arrange for the provision of a Skate Park.  Unfortunately, the Town Council has neither the funds or the manpower to lead with this but would be willing to support and help should any groups wish to proceed.  The major problem is where to put the skate park.  As well as initial costs for the building of the park, there would be ongoing costs for annual safety inspections and repairs/maintenance, insurance and possible rent for the land.  The Clerk and Cllr Drury had spoken to several areas with skate parks who all reported that they found increases in anti- social behaviour reported to them.  A possible way forward with this, would be for everyone wanting a skate park to approach Bellways to request they incorporate one into their proposed development.
Min 432
Minster Railings

The Chair reported that Mr Clarke would be commencing with works to the railings shortly.
Min 433
“Welcome to Howden” Sign
433.1 
The Community group looking to improve the area of land outside the Ashes on the approach to Hailgate Road from Leighton’s roundabout had agreed on a sign.  This would need planning permission and it was agreed to recommend to Council that the Town Council lead with this, making the cost of the application less.
It was also agreed to include this area in the Roadsweeper’s schedule.
433.2
There had been complaints regarding the smell and the look of the Derwent Drain in this area.  This was to be chased by the Town Council and OHDB with the ERYC Overview & Scrutiny Committee and also the Environment Agency.  Residents were encouraged to report any concerns to the Environment Agency directly.

Min 434
Date of next meeting

11 July 2017.
The meeting closed at 8:15 pm.



